

Information Governance Team

Postal Address: Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Phone: 024 7697 5408

14 May 2024

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: FOI608946730

Thank you for your request for information relating to Education, Health and Care Plan 2021 to 2023.

You have requested the following information:

Clarification for Questions 1 and 2: The percentage for example, Question 1, let's say that figure A is the number of children assessed for an EHCP each year, figure B is the number of those children for whom an ECHP was made, and I'm asking for B as a percentage of A (for each year).

- 1. The percentage of children and young people assessed for an Education, Health and Care Plan (EHCP) during each calendar year 2021, 2022 and 2023 respectively, for whom an EHCP plan was made for the first time
- 2. The percentage of children and young people assessed for an EHCP during each calendar year 2021, 2022 and 2023 respectively, for whom it was decided not to issue an EHCP
- 3. How many initial requests for an Education, Health and Care (EHC) needs assessment were made in calendar year 2021? This excludes children who already had an EHCP
- 4. Of the requests in question 3, how many eventually resulted in the issuance of an EHCP?

For Questions 1 to 4, following careful consideration, the information you requested falls under the

exemption(s) in Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, which relates to 'information reasonably accessible to the applicant by other means.'

The exemption applies as the information is published and publicly available to view by accessing the Department of Education's website, please use the following link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/statistics-special-educational-needs-sen

This exemption is not subject to the public interest test.

5. Of the cases referred to in question 4, how many were only issued an EHCP as a result of a tribunal decision (i.e. the council's decision pre-tribunal was not to issue an EHCP)?

Nil.

6. Of the requests in question 3, how many cases have not yet had a decision made on whether or not to issue an EHCP?

Nil.

- 7. How many initial requests for an EHC needs assessment were made in calendar year 2022? This excludes children who already had an EHCP
- 8. Of the requests in question 7, how many eventually resulted in the issuance of an EHCP?

For Questions 7 and 8, please refer to Question 1.

9. Of the cases referred to in question 8, how many were only issued an EHCP as a result of a tribunal decision (i.e. the council's decision pre-tribunal was not to issue an EHCP)?

Nil.

10. Of the requests in question 7, how many cases have not yet had a decision made on whether or not to issue an EHCP?

Nil.

- 11. How many initial requests for an EHC needs assessment were made in calendar year 2023? This excludes children who already had an EHCP
- 12. Of the requests in question 11, how many eventually resulted in the issuance of an EHCP?

Clarification - I need to clarify that question 12 (and question 8 if applicable) should include cases where a decision has been made to issue an EHCP but the EHCP has not been issued yet (i.e an EHCP will be issued in due course but is still being finalised)

For Questions 11 and 12, please refer to Question 1.

13. Of the cases referred to in question 12, how many were only issued an EHCP as a result

of a tribunal decision (i.e. the council's decision pre-tribunal was not to issue an EHCP)?

One.

14. Of the requests in question 11, how many cases have not yet had a decision made on whether or not to issue an EHCP?

Six.

15. Of the requests in question 11, how many cases where the council decided not to issue an EHCP (including those where it decided not to conduct an EHC needs assessment) are currently being appealed to tribunal (including where a tribunal's decision is awaited), to the best of the council's knowledge?

Nil.

Please note that notwithstanding the possibility that some of the requested information may have been requested before or published elsewhere, this request deliberately covers each of the three calendar years from 2021 to 2023 to avoid the risk – which has been encountered before – that councils provide information for this request on a different basis to how they have provided information in response to government data returns or previous FOI requests, making comparison between the years difficult. Therefore I have not relied on government datasets or previous FOI requests for pre-2023 data, and have asked for data covering all three years to improve the chances of consistency.

The supply of information in response to a FOI/EIR request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: <u>FOI/EIR Disclosure Log</u>, <u>Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Facts about Coventry</u> and <u>Open Data</u> that you may find of useful if you are looking for information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance